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ALL ARE WELCOMED TO OUR PARISH! 

We are so pleased that you chose to celebrate with us this weekend. We warmly 
invite you to active participation in our liturgical celebration. Please feel free to 
approach one of our Ministers of Hospitality if you are in need of any assistance. No 
matter what your present status in the Catholic Church, your current family or 
marital situation, your past or present religious affiliation; no matter what your 
personal history, age, background, sexual orientation, gender, race, or color; no 
matter what your self -image or self-esteem: YOU are invited, welcomed, accepted, 
loved, and respected at St. Catherine of Siena Church in Ithaca, New York. 

The mission of St. Catherine of Siena Parish 
is to inspire, engage, and nurture our community through 

worship, witness, and service. 

La misión de la parroquia de Sta. Catalina es  

inspirar, cuidar y motivar la participación de nuestra 
comunidad a través del culto, testimonio y servicio. 

PARISH MISSION STATEMENT 

St. Catherine of Siena Church is a Tompkins County Living Wage Employer 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

JOINING THE TABLE AT FIRST EUCHARIST 
 

Twenty -three children  will receive Our Lordõs Body and Blood for the first time here this weekend.  Our parish 
community will be able to share this wonderful experience with the children and their families at all our Masses.  

Our children have attended preparation classes with their 
parents since February.  During their classes, they learned 
about the parts of the Mass, read about the life of Jesus, and 
discussed some well-known parables. During each class we 
compared the portions of the Mass with those of a family 
gathering, such as Thanksgiving. For one class, the children 
participated in a scavenger hunt in Church where they had 
to locate and identify the different items used during the 
Mass. During another class, they prepared and baked 
unleavened bread. At their last session on April 26, they 
practiced receiving unconsecrated bread and wine and 
were able to decorate their own plastic chalice to take 
home. All of our children worked very hard to learn about 
our Mass and the Blessed Sacrament. 

Congratulations to our children who are receiving Jesus in 
the Eucharist for the first time here this weekend:  

Hailey Abshire, Jane Ambrose, Alba Arias Sanchez, Christian 
Barton, Jack Barton, Sage Bliss, Vera Mae Camel, Chloe Carvell, 
Josie Falise, Harris Germain, Ben Giebelhausen, Will 
Giebelhausen, Eliana Giese, Dylan Gilbert, Alexis Gondek, Molly Mingos, Keegan Nicolette, Meara Pollock, Lola Rinzel, 
Will Shaw, Jacob Steele, Mckenna Syer, and Ezequiel Viteri. 

In addition, Dametri Hynes prepared for the sacrament here, but will be receiving the sacrament at his 
grandmotherõs church in Tarrytown, NY; and Domenica, Joseph, and Raymond Reeve will be receiving the sacrament 
here on May 12 since they are out of town this weekend.  

It was wonderful to share this experience with the parents of these children, who attended all of the sessions with 
them and helped them grow in their faith. Please keep these children in your prayers. They are a blessing to our 
parish!  

May 6, 2018ð6th Sunday of Easter  

 



MINISTRY TEAM 
Pastor 
Rev. Joseph Marcoux, fr.joseph.marcoux@dor.org 
 

Pastoral Associate 
Ann Marie Eckert, ann.marie.eckert@dor.org 
 

Director of Liturgical Music  
Sherry Scanza, sherry.scanza@dor.org 
 

Coordinator of Faith Formation  
Ashley Blank, ashley.blank@dor.org 
 

Coordinator of Volunteer Ministry  
Patricia Sipple, patricia.sipple@dor.org 
 

Communications Coordinator  
Jane Bonassar, jane.bonassar@dor.org 
 

Director of Finance & Administration  
David Zellinger, david.zellinger@dor.org  
 

Bookkeeper  
Kathleen Adessa, kathleen.adessa@dor.org 
 

Organist  
Dr. Mary Holzhauer  
 

Administrative Assistant  
June Haynor, june.haynor@dor.org 
 

Maintenance Technician  
Craig Murray, craig.murray@dor.org 
 

Housekeeper  
Diane Tordel  
 

TRUSTEES 
Bob Pochily, Kristin Campagnolo  
 

COUNCIL CHAIRS 
Pastoral Council : Joseph Babcock 
Finance Council : Joe Kiely 
 

NEW PARISHIONERS 
Welcome to our parish community! Registration packets 
are available at all Church entrances and at the office.  
 

STEWARDSHIP 
Our Sister Parish  
We enjoy an ongoing exchange of people and prayer with 
St. Anthonyõs in the Dominican Republic. Donations to 
the òloose change bowlsó located at each Church entrance 
provide meals and education for over 200 children at the 
parish daycare center.  
 

Almsgiving  
10% or more of all donations we receive go to the poor 
and needy. 
 

Clothing for the Needy  
Clean used clothing in good condition accepted 24/7 at 
the shed adjacent to the parking lot. 

MASS SCHEDULE 
Weekend Mass Schedule  
Saturday: 5 p.m. 
Sunday: 9 & 11:30 a.m. 
Mass in Spanish: normally 4th Sunday of the month, 5:30 p.m. 
 

Daily Mass Schedule  
Monday: 5:30 p.m. 
Tuesday, Wednesday, Friday: 9 a.m. 
Brookdale Senior Living: normally 4th Tuesday, 10:15 a.m. 
Kendal at Ithaca: normally 2nd Wednesday, 10:30 a.m. 
Please check with the Parish Office for Mass schedule changes. 
 

Accommodations:  
Gluten-reduced hosts are available; notify a staff member. 
Personal listening receivers are available from the Sacristy. 
 

SACRAMENTS 
Reconciliation  
Saturday at 4 p.m. or by appointment  
 

Infant Baptisms  
Weõre so happy about the new addition to your family. 
Parents participate in a preparation program prior to baptism. 
Please contact the office three months prior to the baptism.  
 

Marriage  
Congratulations on your engagement! As with the other 
sacraments, prior preparation is necessary. Please contact the 
office at least six months before the wedding.  
 

Anointing of the Sick/Visitation  
Please contact the office for arrangements for individual 
anointing or for a visitation to someone who is sick or 
homebound. For emergencies after hours, please call Fr. Joe at 
585-747-3649. Families should alert the Parish Office when 
family members are in the hospital. Hospitals are no longer 
able to provide parishes with this information. If you would 
like to have someone prayed for at Mass and/or added to the 
Prayer Corner in the bulletin, we invite you to call the Parish 
Office at 257-2493.  
 

Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults (R.C.I.A.)  
For information on becoming Catholic, or questions about the 
Catholic faith, contact Ann Marie Eckert.  
 

Holy Orders  
For information about vocations, contact Carol Dady with the 
Diocesan Office of Vocation Awareness at 585-461-2890 or 
vocations@dor.org. 
 

PRAYER OPPORTUNITIES 
Eucharistic Adoration  
Wednesdays at 7 p.m. & Fridays at 9:30 a.m. in the Church 
 

Rosary 
Fridays at 5 p.m. in the Church 
 

Prayer Groups  
Centering Prayer and Ignatian Prayer Groups meet 
throughout the month. Small Christian Communities also 
meet weekly. For more information, call Ann Marie Eckert.  

St. Catherine of Siena Parish 
309 Siena Drive, Ithaca, New York 14850 

607-257-2493 

www.stcathofsiena.org  /  www.facebook/stcatherinesithaca 

Office Hours: MondayïFriday 9 a.m.ï4 p.m. (closed for lunch from 1ï2 p.m.) 
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SCRIPTURE READINGS 
 

Today 
Acts 10:25-26, 34-35, 44-48; Ps 98:1, 2-3, 
3-4; 1 Jn 4:7-10; Jn 15:9-17 
 

Next Sunday 
Acts 1:15-17, 20a, 20c-26; Ps 103:1-2, 11-
12, 19-20; 1 Jn 4:11-16; Jn 17:11b-19 
 
 

òôThis is my commandment: love one another as I love 
you.õó (Jn 15:12)  

Thursday, May 10ñThe Ascension of the Lord 
(continued) 
4:00 p.m. Youth Choir 
5:45 p.m. MASS: Jean Hope by Jeannie Barnaba 
7:30 p.m. Adult Choir  
Friday, May 11  
9:30 a.m. Strength Training 
5:00 p.m. Praying the Rosary 
Saturday, May 12 
9:00 a.m. AA 
10:00 a.m. Confirmation Rehearsal 
4:00 p.m. Sacrament of Reconciliation 
5:00 p.m. MASS: Betty Bromberick by Ed & Lynn Szymanski 
Sunday, May 13 
9:00 a.m. MASS: Jossie Brissee by Jeannie Barnaba 
10:15 a.m. May Crowning of Mary  
11:30 a.m. MASS: Peg Moy by Ed Moy & Family and Our 
 Parishioners 

    WHATôS HAPPENINGðMAY 7ï13 

Monday, May 7  
5:30 p.m. MASS: Joseph Barnaba by Jeannie Barnaba 
Tuesday, May 8 
Parish Office Closed 
9:00 a.m. MASS: Our Parishioners 
9:30 a.m. Tompkins County Parish Staff Retreat 
5:30 p.m. Boy Scouts 
6:00 p.m. Girls Scouts Volunteer Meeting 
7:00 p.m. Prayer Shawl Ministry 
Wednesday, May 9 
10:30 a.m. KENDAL  MASS 
1:00 p.m. Ithaca Garden Club 
6:30 p.m. Ithaca Peace Festival Meeting 
7:00 p.m. Eucharistic Adoration  
7:30 p.m. R.C.I.A. 
Thursday, May 10ñThe Ascension of the Lord 
9:30 a.m. Meeting Christ in Prayer 
9:30 a.m. Pietra Fitness 
12:10 p.m. MASS: Art Shanahan by Linda & Mike McDonald 
 

STEWARDSHIP OF TREASURE 
Offertory Income ñApril 29, 2018 

Regular Mass Collections:       $4,480 
EFT/SecureGive Collections1:          $1,300 
Mail -In/Drop -Off Collections 1:          $567 
 
Total Regular Weekly Collections:     $6,347 
Average Weekly Budget 2:      $12,350 
 
Weekly Operating Surplus (Shortfall) 3:  ($6,003) 
Gifts and Donations Received 4:      $0 
 
YTD Operating Surplus (Shortfall) 5,7,8:  reconciliation  
      pending 
YTD Capital Budget Surplus (Shortfall) 6,7,8:   
      reconciliation  
      pending 
 

Dominican Republic Bowls:     $442 
 
1 Variability in these values due to inclusion of collections that are bi -

weekly, monthly  
2 83% of Planned Operational Expenses are funded by Regular Weekly 

Collections 
3 Weekly surplus (shortfall) in funds for average weekly budgeted expenses  
4 Excluded from this number are capital contributions, extraordinary gifts, 

bequests 
5 Year-to-date operating surplus (shortfall) in funding for budgeted/

unbudgeted expenses and adjustments for unplanned shortfalls in other 
revenue sources 

6 Year-to-date surplus (shortfall) in funding for repairs/improvement to 
capital/infrastructure  

7 YTD values are always from the most recently reconciled month. 
8 Fiscal  Year  7/1/16ñ6/30/17  

PRAYER CORNER 
 

Please hold in prayer those who are sick: 
Miriam Tenorio, Barbara Auble, James Nassar, 
Margaret Duane, Josie Zafonte, Lilly Anna 
DeFranco, Keita Blinn, Tammy Travis, Matt 
Colangelo, Cully Fox, Helen Ford, Mike Billing, 
Dageiry Custodio, and David Hyatt. 
 

Please hold in prayer those who have died in 
the peace of Christ: 
Ash Baird 



 

 

Parish-Wide Opportunities  
 

PARISH OFFICE CLOSED MAY 8 
Our Parish Office will be closed all day on Tuesday, 
May 8, for a retreat for our staff with the staffs of the 
other Tompkins County parishes. Mass will still be 
celebrated at 9 a.m. Many thanks for your 
consideration. 
 

SOAP FOR HOPE 
Please remember that next week is the end of the 
Soap for Hope campaign. We are collecting personal 
care items for the Samaritan Center at Catholic 
Charities. These items are a great help to our 
neighbors in need. There are bins here at St. 
Catherineõs. Items needed include bar soap, shampoo, 
deodorant, laundry detergent, diapers, toothpaste, 
and tissues. As you are doing your own shopping in 
the coming week, please pick up some of these items 
for those who will need them.  
 

FLOWERS FOR BIRTHRIGHT 
We are looking for six volunteers to sell carnations 
after each of the Masses on Motherõs Day weekend 
(May 12ð13). We need two (or more) volunteers for 
each of the entrances. This is a great family activity! If 
you are interested, please contact Jean Berg at 
jeancberg@gmail.com.  
 
VOLUNTEER APPRECIATION  
We are so grateful for all our volunteers, who do so 
much for us here at St. Catherineõs. We will hold our 
annual Volunteer Appreciation event on Tuesday, 
May 15, from 7ð9 p.m. in Mahler Hall. Anyone who 
has volunteered for us in any capacity is more than 
welcome to join us for refreshments, hors dõoeuvres,  
and desserts. We hope you will enjoy an event where 
your only job is to come, have fun, and enjoy tasty 
treats, good drink, and each otherõs company; no 
setup or cleanup required! Spouses, significant others, 
and children are all welcome, too. We hope to see you 
there! 
 

PARISH SURVEY 
St. Catherineõs Pastoral Council wants to hear from 

you! They have developed a survey to 
find out what you think is working well 
here and what you think can be 
improved.  You can fill the survey out 
online at http://parishfeedback.org  or 

pick up a copy at the Parish Office. Thank 
you for your consideration!  
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CAYUGA VOCAL ENSEMBLE CONCERT 
This  Sunday, May 6, at 4 p.m., Cayuga Vocal 
Ensemble (CVE) will present its final concert of the 
2017ð18 seasonñòCelebrating Scotland, 
Again!óñright here at St. Catherineõs.  
CVE is Ithacaõs premier chamber 
ensemble. Since January, CVE has been 
rehears ing and prepar ing for 
performances here at St. Catherineõs, 
and for the coming season, at least two 
of their concerts will be performed here.   The concert 
this Sunday features music from and about Scotland, 
including classical choral pieces from 1500 to the 
present day. CVE is joined by local bagpipe virtuoso 
Michael Roddy. Tickets are $20 at the door.  
 

CARE OF THE PARISH CENTER 
During the last few weeks, some damage has been 
done in the Pastoral Care Room in the Parish Center. 
Pen and marker stains have been found on the 
cushions of the green chair and white couch. We will 
no longer be keeping this room unlocked when not in 
use. Also, we have noticed that some rocks have been 
thrown in the parking lot and on the Parish Center 
roof, potentially damaging the solar panels. We ask 
that you please leave rooms you are using in good 
condition, and please do not leave children 
unsupervised inside or outside the Parish Center. We 
really appreciate your help in keeping our beautiful 
new building in good condition.  

 

A  NOTE OF THANKS TO LOISANNE 
POSLUSZNY 
St. Catherineõs would like to thank and 
acknowledge Loisanne Posluszny, who has served 
as our bookkeeper for the past 10 months. She 
stepped in to help us when we were in transition 
and has been a great help in getting us caught up, 
tracking down mistakes, getting our bills paid in a 
timely fashion, and overall making a huge 
difference. She did all of this with an eye for detail, 
a genuine smile, and a great willingness to face a 
challenge. We are very grateful for all that she has 
done! Our new financial people, David Zellinger, 
Director of Finance and Administration, and 
Kathleen Adessa, Bookkeeper, are now taking over 
our finance office. Please join us in extending a 
sincere thank you to Loisanne for all her hard 
work!  
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Faith Formation News  
 

NO CLOW OR CFF MAY 6 AND 13 
Childrenõs Liturgy of the Word (CLOW) and 
Childrenõs Faith Formation (CFF) will not gather this 
Sunday, May 6, due to the First Eucharist Masses. 
They will also not gather on May 13 due to Motherõs 
Day. Both programs will resume on Sunday, May 20.  
 

YOUTH MINISTRY 
High School and Middle School Youth Ministry will 
not gather the following two Sundays, May 6 and 13, 
due to First Eucharist weekend and Motherõs Day.  We 
will resume sessions on Sunday, May 20, with our 
Summer Joy Festival to celebrate Pentecost. This will 
be a combined session for high school and middle 
school and will be an extended session until 6 p.m.  
Being a Christian is to be filled with the joy of the 
Lord, especially on Pentecost when we celebrate the 
power of the Holy Spirit within us! Pope Francis 
encourages Christians to òlove Christó and òradiate 
joy.ó This youth ministry community-building session 
uses popular color festival and paint activities to give 
expression to Christian joy through the use of color. 
Youth should wear something that can get dirty with 
paint/mud, a towel, and a change of clothes in case 
they want to change prior to going home. We will grill 
hot dogs and hamburgers and may even have an ice 
cream social at the end. 
 

MAY CROWNINGðMAY 13  
You are invited to join us for our May Crowning of 
Mary after the 9 a.m. Mass on Sunday, May 13. The 
ceremony will take place outside, between the Parish 
Center and Church, weather permitting, or inside the 
Church if necessary. Families are invited to bring 
flowers to contribute in honor of Mary. There will be 
no Faith Formation sessions on this day so that all our 
children can attend and participate in this ceremony 
honoring Mary. This is the same day as Motherõs 
Dayñwhat a lovely way to celebrate Mary and all our 
mothers! 

 

YARD SALE FUNDRAISER FOR THE ITHACA 
MOBILEPACK 
Are you doing spring cleaning? Need some 
motivation to get going? Please consider donating 
your gently used items to the fourth annual charity 
yard sale to benefit the Ithaca MobilePack! The event 
will take place Saturday, June 17, from 9 a.m.ð2 p.m. 
at the Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-Day Saints 
(LDS), 114 Burleigh Dr., Ithaca. Donations of 
household items, sports equipment, furniture, toys, 
vintage items, jewelry, and more can be dropped off 
June 6 and 7 from 6ð9 p.m. at the LDS Church. 
Volunteers will be needed to staff the sale and 
provide baked goods. More details will be 
forthcoming!  
 

NOTRE DAME RETREAT HOUSE 
Notre Dame Retreat House is offering a day retreat 
on Tuesday, May 15, from 9 a.m.ð3 p.m. The theme is 
òBe Still and Know That I Am God,ó presented by Dr. 
Joseph Kelly, professor of Hebrew Scripture at St. 
Bernardõs. There is a $25 fee. Please call 585-394-5700 
or email ndretreat@rochester.rr.com to register. 

 

Adult Faith Opportunities  
 

LIFE AND FAITH SESSIONS  
There will be no Life and Faith Sessions during the 
month of May because of First Communion, Motherõs 
Day, and graduation weekends.  
 

School News 
 

DISCOVER NOTRE DAME DAY 
Come visit Notre Dame High School, grades 7-
12,  and òDiscover Notre Dameó  on  Tuesday, May 

22.  Group tours will be offered between 9ð11 a.m. 
and 1ð3 p.m. Meet Notre Dame faculty, staff, 
administrators, and representatives of the student 
body and have the opportunity to tour the school. 
Prospective families will have the opportunity 
to  learn about academic offerings, the performing 
and visual arts programs, and our co-curricular 
activities and athletic programs. An appointment 
may also be scheduled to discuss financial aid 
opportunities.  Visit and see for yourself how a 
quality college preparatory education is 
affordable. Space is limited and registration for the 
tour is required.   To reserve your spot, please call 
Michelle Barkley at 607-734-2267, ext. 321.   
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DATES TO REMEMBER 

 

May 13  May Crowning of Mary  
May 13  Flower Sale for Birthright  
May 15  Volunteer Appreciation  
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FROM THE BOOK OF ASHLEYðPART II 
 

This week Ashley Blank is writing about her experiences last month at the Los Angeles 
Religious Education Congress. We included the first part of her report last week and are 
including the second part this week. To see last weekõs bulletin, go to https://stcathofsiena.org/
bulletins. 
 

Dear Parish Family, 

¶ Rise up and accompanyñAnother workshop I attended focused on different models of Confirmation 
preparation.  The goal of this workshop was to help facilitate growth in Confirmation candidates so that 
they continue to live out their baptismal call after they have received the Sacrament of Confirmation.  
During the workshop, the presenter, Tom East, introduced us to the main theme of the document that will 
be released from Synod 2018, which focused on young people.  The messageõs point was clear: we have to 
accompany the young on their journey to maturity and through their process of discernment. Youth learn 
best through experiences. We, as adults, need to accompany them through experiences of faith, service, 
prayer, and life.  What I found through this workshop was the need to incorporate more experiential -
based learning in Confirmation preparation. We need to provide opportunities for our youth to 
experience helping people firsthand, experience different forms of prayer, experience opportunities for 
community building, and learn about their faith through experiences with this community of believers of 
all ages. I know, now, that I need to review what we offer and figure out a way to provide these important 
experiences in the Confirmation sessions we are required to provide for preparation.  

 

¶ Rise up out of your fear and anxietiesñòYour brother will rise.ó Jesus speaks these words to Martha not 
merely to console her for the death of her brother, Lazarus, but to reveal Godõs ultimate plan: to shatter 
the hold of sin and death over all people. This is a bold statement of faith. It is a call to all of us who are 
baptized. We need to stop living in tombs of our own fears and anxieties. We need to allow Jesus to 
unbind us from the needless cares and sinful habits that keep us from completely embracing the Gospel 
and one another. I struggle with many worriesñmainly about how to balance my work life with my 
personal life. I can get so wrapped up in work that I find myself not spending the time I need with my 
family. I need to get out of the òtombó that is my office and be with my children. As all parents 
understand, they are only little for a short time. I canõt and shouldnõt miss out on opportunities to laugh 
and play with them. I shouldnõt miss out on spending time with my spouse, who has always remained 
supportive of my role at St. Catherineõs, but who would also like to see and communicate with his wife 
more often. I realized that there are parts of my job that I took on that I did not need to, and if some of 
these programs are going to continue even after I leave this position (which I donõt plan on doing anytime 
soon!), I need to entrust them to the parish so they continue to occur, even after I am gone. A successful 
program can only occur if the whole parish takes ownership, not just one person.  I am currently in the 
process of going through my list of òdutiesó for the parish and deciphering what I need to pass on so that 
I can be home with my family more.  

 

The time that I was able to spend with my co-workers, who I am also blessed to call my friends, was uplifting 
in many different aspects of my life. As I experienced the week, I found myself being fulfilled spiritually and 
personally. While I thought I was going to learn how to make the childrenõs and youth programs I facilitate 
better, I ended up realizing that the conference allowed me to do so much moreñto connect with my 
colleagues, to reflect on my own faith, to explore how to balance my work and personal life, and also to 
analyze how we can make the work we do here at St. Catherine of Siena better.  The conference renewed my 
energy, and I look forward to using the tools that were given to me at the conference to provide ministry to 
the youth and children we are so blessed to have as part of our faith community.  

Peace, 
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THANK YOU FROM THE 200 CLUB 
We had a great turnout at the 200 Club celebration dinner held in Maher Hall last Saturday! Over 140 people 
attended the dinner, the culmination of the 200 Clubõs efforts to raise money for our brothers and sisters in 
Monte Plata, Dominican Republic. Our goal this year was to raise money to repair the roof at the Portal de 
Belén School run by the Missionary Sisters of Jesus and to provide faith formation resources for  our sister 
parish, St. Anthonyõs, to use in the rural mission churches. 

Juan Arroyo gave an overview of our sister parish relationship and many updates on the status of projects, 
happenings in Monte Plata, the Sisters, and the needs of those in Monte Plata and the Portal de Belén School. 
The stories were both heartwarming and sad at times. Both good 
things and bad things happen, no matter where you live. Juan 
shared a few requests from the Sisters for the school and 
community: textbooks for the children in the Portal de Belén School, 
interior wall extensions in the building next door to the school, and 
a new well, since there is a shortage of public water. 

Janet Strebel and Hannah Cohn-Manik, who both travelled to 
Monte Plata with the adult group this past January, shared their 
experiences on their trip. Their inspirational talks helped give 
everyone who has not travelled to Monte Plata an idea of what life 
is like there. Their experiences were life-changing. They encouraged 
everyone to seriously consider travelling to Monte Plata on the next 
adult or teen trip.  

A big thank you to the 200 Club Committee for all their work. This event requires the help of many people, 
and their efforts are greatly appreciated. The 200 Club Committee did a wonderful job setting up the Parish 
Center to look festive and celebratory. All the tables were adorned with pictures of the children at  the Portal 
de Belen,  and the place cards, made by the children at the Portal, were a big hit! The children made the place 
cards with fingerprint insects or animals and signed each one. So cute! Everyone got to take one home. 

This event is like a family reunion. Annually we open and close the 200 Club and touch base with our brothers 
and sisters in Monte Plata by sharing stories. Each year we try and improve the living and learning conditions 
and hopefully bring our parish communities closer and get to know each other a little better. Look for the 200 
Club next year and join us on this faith journey!  

We were able to sell the last 8 tickets at the event, making an even 200 tickets sold! Congratulations to the 
winners of the final 200 Club raffle:  

¶ $50: Barb Hoyt (2), Julia Gorman, Margaret DeGaetano, Kate Salmon Glaubitz, Helen Steh, John Clark, 
Jeanne Kisacky, Mary Berens, Jessica Ryan 

¶ $250: Maura Fetsko, Pat Ladley 

¶ $500: Bob Brown, Stephen Younger 

¶ $1,000: Francisco Arroyo  
 

200 Club Committee members: 

Juan Arroyo, Jean Berg, Ann Marie Eckert, Maura Fetsko, Mary Kay Lalonde, Traudel Lucente, Jeanne Luzzi, Helen 
Steh, Janet Strebel, and Nadine Walker. 

 



 

 

LITURGICAL MINISTERS: MAY 12/13 

5:00 P.M. 

Music Kari Colangelo 

Lector 
William Asklar 
Randy Reed 

Minister of 
Communion 

Mary Lou Bailey-Smith - Host 
Gail Carruth - Host 
Gregory Menzenski - Host 
Bonita Davis - Cup 
Jill Dollaway - Cup 
Steve Dollaway - Cup 
Ann Gifford - Cup  
Mary Kay LaLonde - Cup  

Altar Server 
*** - Cross 
Elizabeth Clune - Book  

Minister of 
Hospitality 

Barbara E Hoyt- 1  
Terry Gifford - 2 
Thomas Every - 3 
***  - 4 
 

9:00 A.M. 

Music  Ellen Garcia 

Brookdale Steve Moolin 

Lector 
Chris Bates 
Bill Perkins 

Minister of 
Communion 

John Bradac - Host  
Hannah Brown - Host 
Diane Childs - Host 
Debbie Cherney - Cup 
Bonita Lindberg - Cup 
Jeanne Luzzi - Cup 
Colleen Perkins - Cup 
Susan Ruswick - Cup 

Altar Server 
Colton Dow - Cross 
Samuel Dow - Book 

Minister of 
Hospitality 

Bernice Magee - 1 
Nathaniel & Beverly Way - 2 
Gigi & Ted Galanthay - 3  
Marty Whetzel - 4 
John Sipple - 5  
Michael Luzzi - 6 

   11:30 A.M. 

Music Marija Plagerman 

Lector 
Marie De Roos 
Michael Twomey 

Minister of 
Communion 

Deb Roe - Host 
Akoko Semon - Host 
Pat Wynn - Host  
Dan Briotta - Cup  
Nickie Carrier-Titti - Cup (sub reqôd) 
Valerie Evans - Cup 
Dan Finlay - Cup 
Carla Marceau - Cup 

Altar Server 
Jack Bonassar - Cross  
Francesca Santelli - Book  

Minister of 
Hospitality 

Barbara E Hoyt - 1 
Cathy Buttner - 2  
Jane, Maggie & Lizzie Bonassar - 3 
*** - 4  
Laurie Foster - 5 
*** - 6  



 

 

H 
THE HEIGHT S 

CAFÉ & GRILL  
LUNCH  

MONDAY -FRIDAY 11:30 -2:30  

DINNER  

MONDAY -THURSDAY 5:00 -9:00  
FRIDAY & SATURDAY 5:00 -10:00  

903 HANSHAW RD., ITHACA, NY 14580  

607 -257 -4144  

 

 
 

 

 Richard T. Prybyl, CRPCÈ
 

 Senior Vice President, Branch Manager, 
 Financial Advisor 

Morgan Stanley 
 Wealth Management 
 130 East Seneca Street, Ste 500, Ithaca 
 Direct 607-274-8538    
 Fax 607-274-8555 
 Toll free 800-633-6336 
 richard.prybyl@morganstanley.com 

 

 

 

 MARIETTE GELDENHUYS 
ATTORNEY AND  MEDIATOR 

 

Respectful, peaceful 
resolution of legal issues 

 

401 E. STATE ST., SUITE 306, ITHACA 
 

www.geldenhuyslaw.com  
(607) 273- 2272 

 
 
 

 

All Work Done On Premises 
 

 

 

 

 

257-1040 
Triphammer Shopping Mall 

 
 
 

 

Located on N. Triphammer Rd. 
In front of the YMCA 

607-257-2233 
www.ciaoiSPACE thaca.com  

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Jay Williamson, CFP, ChFC, CLU 
Financial Advisor 

 
179 Graham Rd., Ste. D 
Ithaca, NY  14850 
607-257-8665 
607-257-1847 fax 

jay.williamson@nmfn.com 
www.nmfn.com/jaywilliamson 

 

LANSING 
CHIROPRACTIC 

OFFICE 
 

Robert Brown, D.C. 
 

15 Auburn Rd. 
Lansing, NY 14882 

 

Tel: (607) 533-4231 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

We invite you to shop and 

compare our quality and price. 

Downtown on the Commons 

272-1810 

 

MIKE SKIBINSKI 
 

Complete Home 
Handyman Service  

 
 

(713) 292-3035 
 
 

mskibin@gmail.com 
  

The Elizabeth Ann Clune 

Montessori
School of Ithaca 

 
Serving Children Ages 3 ð 14 

 
120 KING RD., ITHACA, NY  607 - 277 - 7335  

 

2826 North Triphammer Rd. 
Ithaca, NY  14850 

607-257-3203 
www.michaleens.com 

With appreciation for the weekly gift of  
fresh flowers for the Parish Center. 

$ŕȢ &ŕńőņŌŖ 4Ȣ 
0ŌŏŌňŕŒ 

/ÒÁÌ Ǫ -ÁØÉÌÌÏÆÁÃÉÁÌ 3ÕÒÇÅÒÙ 

4ÈÅ 6ÉÌÌÁÇÅ /ÆПÉÃÅ #ÁÍÐÕÓ 
ςσσσ .Ȣ 4ÒÉÐÈÁÍÍÅÒ 2ÄȢȟ 3ÕÉÔÅ τπς 

)ÔÈÁÃÁȟ .9  ρτψυπ 

φπχ-ςυχ-ψπχφ 

Santana 
Construction Co. 
General home repair, small 

remodel, and building projects. 

Alejandro Santana 

454 Floral Ave., Ithaca, NY 
14850 

607-379-4987 
 

Email: santanaconstruction.co 
@gmail.com 

Ithaca Agway 
Farm and Home 

Center 
 

213 S. Fulton St. 
Ithaca, NY  14850 

 
607-272-1848 

607-272-1706 (fax) 

RESTORATIVE & COSMETIC 

DENTISTRY 

Children and Adults 
 

Hanshaw Road at Pleasant Grove 

607-257-5700 

 

 
Every Day 
You Get 
Our Best! 

 

 
 

Continuous family service since 1942  

Ithacaðs only locally owned funeral home 

607 -272 -1922  

John F. Bangs (1917 -1974) - Jeffrey L. Bangs - Kevin P. Bangs  

ESTABLISHED 1950 
 
 
 
 

 

All your complete housing needs, from a 1-3 bedroom apt. or a 3-5 
bedroom luxury home. 
 
    

ðDry Cleaning 
ðShirt Laundry 
ðGarment Storage 
ðLeather/Suede 
ðDaily 7AM-6PM 

ðBulk Cleaning 
ðDraperies 
ðWedding Gowns 
ðSilks & Knits 
ðSat 9AM-5PM 

Dry Cleaners 
Northeast 

LUCENTE HOMES 
& APARTMENTS 

607-257-0717 
www.lucentehomes.com 

103 Salem Drive 
Ithaca, New York 

You�·re from Here... 

We�·re from Here�«  

 

Locally Owned 

Family Operated 

ðDry Cleaning 
ðShirt Laundry 
ðGarment Storage 
ðLeather/Suede 
ðDaily 7AM-6PM 

ðBulk Cleaning 
ðDraperies 
ðWedding Gowns 
ðSilks & Knits 
ðSat 9AM-5PM 

Dry Cleaners 
Northeast 

LUCENTE HOMES 
& APARTMENTS 

607-257-0717 
www.lucentehomes.com 

103 Salem Drive 
Ithaca, New York 

Jess William Esposito, CRPC 
Financial Advisor 

Community Corners 
 

414 E. Upland Rd., Suite B 
Ithaca, NY 14850 

Bus. 607-257-0320 
Fax 877-346-1398 

jess.esposito@edwardjones.com 
www.edwardjones.com 

mailto:richard.prybyl@morganstanley.com
http://www.nmfn.com/jaywilliamson
mailto:mskibin@gmail.com
http://www.michaleens.com

